
MANNERING PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Phase 1 Reminder 

    Phase 1 begins on Monday 11 May 2020. Please see below for some information 
regarding the return back to school 1 day per week next week.  

 

 

 

Are parents allowed to enter school grounds?  

We ask that parents remain outside of the school grounds. Drop your children off and collect your 
children at the main gate near the crossing. Staff will walk students down to the main gate at the 
crossing at the end of each day. 

What if I need to come to school to collect my child during the day? 

Please come to the office and speak with the office staff. Children will be called to come up to the 
office.  

Will student temperatures be taken each day? 

Yes, each student’s temperatures will be taken by staff at the main crossing gate each day. A fever 
is classed as anything above 37.5 degrees and children will be sent home as per Health Guidelines.  

What is being done to ensure school is safe during the phased return? 

Social distancing measures will be maintained and adhered to throughout the school day including 
smaller class sizes as per NSW Health Guidelines.  

Are the school hours the same? 

Yes, school is from 9am – 2:55pm each day unless negotiated with the school Principal. 

Are lunch and recess times staggered for students? 

No. As we are a small school with large areas for students to play in, we do not need to stagger 
our lunch and recess times. The play equipment will remain closed.  

Is the school canteen open? 

No, the canteen is not open yet. We will provide further advice as to when this will happen.  

Are the school bubblers working? 

School bubblers have been turned off and covered for the safety of everyone. We encourage all 
children to ensure they have a drink bottle with their name on the bottle.  

When will phase 2 begin? 

Guidance around phase 2 will be provided from the Department of Education.  
              Phased return advice for families CLICK HERE 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families

